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STATED MEETINGS, September thru June / 3rd Thursdays @ 10AM

WHWC President, Rachel Garcia     rachelwhwc@gmail.com
Newsletter Publisher, Chris Wright Roper     thekrazykatlady@gmail.com
---------------------------------------------------------------
JUNE MONTHLY MEETING

Thursday, June 15, 2023 @ 10AM

WOODLAND HILLS COUNTRY CLUB

21150 Dumetz Rd., Woodland Hills, CA 91364
Cost $36 - Check, Venmo, Credit Card or Cash  (If paying with cash, please bring exact bills)
*******
IF YOU HAVE A “STANDING RESER”, ONLY A DECLINATION IS NECESSSARY:

RSVP your attendance (yes or no!) to:  CHRIS WRIGHT ROPER
Landline: 805/791-3915     thekrazykatlady@gmail.com
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What better way to close our 2022-2023 Club year than with a musical “SALUTE TO SINATRA” performed by vocalist, Ralph Mauriello, accompanied by his pianist!
Ralph has been a soloist for, among others, The Valley Master Chorale, The Village Voices, The Simi Valley Master Chorale, LA Solo Repertory Orchestra, etc.
“A Salute to Sinatra” is a trip down memory lane with many of Sinatra’s famous hits -- and some not-so-famous.  Included are many interesting stories about the life of “Old Blue Eyes”.
https://youtu.be/Z5h8QsraP5I
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=M4BzqzO2Rnk
Luncheon Menu:  Garden Salad, Meatloaf (with no pork), Mashed Potatoes & Gravy, Seasonal Vegetables, Warm Rolls & Butter + Chef’s Choice of Dessert

President’s Message – Rachel Garcia
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June is the final month for our Club as we go into hiatus and plan for the Summertime Tea.  I'd like to take the  time to thank our members!  Without our members, we would not be.  This past month, four delegates (Arlene Bell, Rosadel McClure, Millicent Callahan, and me) went to our 120th Annual CFWC Convention.  We also had one Parliamentarian Law representative, Ruthanne Thompson; and Vicki Harris, our “Sunshine”, made the chocolate treats for our day at the Convention.  Barbara Briley Beard commissioned Vicki to be the Chocolatier!  A sweet treat for all.  

The By-Laws Committee is meeting this month to finalize the changes from last May’s discussions.  Reminder:  All members will receive a copy of the proposed Bylaws and Standing Rules changes to review prior to voting on them at the June meeting.  Members should bring their Yearbook to the June meeting to easily follow the proposed changes.  

I’d like to acknowledge Millicent Callahan for the “Special Memorial Day” Program.  The honor and service of our military was represented with dignity and grace.  Thank you to the special guests and speakers:  Veteran, Ethel Margolin, who is 100 years and 8 months old – and Fisher House’s Erma Mickens for sharing how special Fisher House is for the family of Vets seeking medical care at the VA in Westwood.  Also, it was wonderful to honor the husbands of two of our dear members for their military service . . . Roger Bell and Stephen Callahan
Here’s to a prosperous and productive June.  Living, Loving and Learning,
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What a thrill to hear some anecdotes from Ethel Margolin . . . a very
SPECIAL VET !!!
1st VP, Dean of Chairmen – Arlene Bell

COMMUNITY SERVICE PROGRAMS MAKE A DIFFERENCE

The Woodland Hills Woman’s Club can make a difference.  We need Chairmen, and committee members for the following areas:
1. Amenities and Protocol

2. Domestic Violence

The area of Amenities and Protocol are two different areas to volunteer for.  The Amenities part is decorating our tables for our luncheons and special occasions.  The Protocol part will adhere to a code describing  strict adherence to etiquette.  This sounds daunting, but it isn’t.  What this will provide is everything running smoothly.  I have all the information available so that we can get started and enjoy what we will be doing.

The area of Domestic Violence is a large area.  I am sure there are women in the club, again who want to make a difference, in someone in our community’s life.   The areas that you can get involved in are:

1. Teen Dating Awareness

2. Elder Abuse

3. Intimate Partner Violence

4. Human Trafficking

I will have a meeting at my home in June, open to a date that will work for everyone.   Email or call me, I look forward to hearing from you.  Arlene   CELL 818/963-0062   filmboss1@aol.com
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Our Club’s Delegates at the GFWC California State Convention
3rd VP, Fundraising – Freddie Ferguson
BUNCO NIGHT
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Forgot to ask at the last meeting who would be coming to our Bunco Night on Saturday, June 24 at 7PM until 10PM at St. Bernardine’s Parish Hall.  Cost is $20 a person, and snacks, appetizers, and desserts will be served.  Reservations, PLEASE to:  Betty Paravato 818/625-0545 --  and don’t forget to bring a guest or two with you.
BAKE-LESS BAKE SALE
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Just a little BAKE-LESS BAKE SALE update . . . To date, this little work-less, brain-less Fundraiser has received donations amounting to an amazing $1,513.  If you haven't gotten around to sending off a check, there's time!  We have no deadline . . . and we never turn away a donation !!!!  You can mail checks to our Treasurer, Glenn Ellis – or, Venmo at WH-WC (our rose is our profile photo).
TEA HELP NEEDED!

I'm  so appreciative of  all of the ladies who are volunteering your time and effort to make this a successful tea. 
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WE NEED 2 MORE TABLE DECORATORS!   For our newbie decorators, we will have a sample tea table at our June meeting.  We will also provide a list of items needed to fully decorate your table! 

GIFT CARDS NEEDED - Members, please remember with the Summertime Tea coming up, we need to put in one Gift Card or Gift Certificate in each Silent Auction basket.   When you are at your beautician, manicurist, favorite restaurant or anywhere else you may shop or use their services, please ask them if they could support the club with a card or certificate.  We have a letter of introduction that's available to print off of our website and that we will also have available at the back table at our June meeting.  Cards and certificates may be given to Betty Paravato or Freddie Ferguson.  If you need one picked up, please call Betty at 818/625-0545.

WINE PULL – Remember . . . if you haven't already donated a bottle of wine ($25+ retail value), send your $ 15 check to our Club’s Treasurer, Glenn Ellis, or Venmo to WH-WC. 

SUMMERTIME TEA BASKET MAKING – You already know that we are making the baskets on Monday 7/24 and Tuesday 7/25, but we will also need help Sunday afternoon, 7/23 to get all the ‘makings’ out of our storage unit in Woodland Hills to the church.  We plan on starting on Sunday at 2:00 (when church services are over) at the new storage unit at 21051 Oxnard Street just (west of DeSoto).  Please let Betty Paravato know if she can count on your help.  818/625-0545.   NOTE:  We also ask that you visit your re-gifting drawers and closets!  Donate those new or like-new items you will never use!  They can be incorporated in our Silent Auction baskets!  We can also use all of that brown or white packing paper that is included in the many boxes that you order on-line!  Baskets, too . . . we can use large-size & medium-size baskets!  BRING ALL TO THE JULY BASKET-MAKING EVENTS or drop off at Betty’s or Freddie’s houses!
EARLY TEA RESERVATIONS . . . YES!  We’re accepting “early reservations”.  You can also “lock-up” your reservation by sending an early payment ($80 payable WHWC) to Chris Roper, 6694 Tapley St., Simi Valley CA 93063.  Reservations to thekrazykatlady@gmail.com (PH: 805/791-3915)
PUBLICITY/SOCIAL MEDIA – Jana Huntley

Have you visited our Facebook page?
Sometimes it’s hit or miss with the traditional publications due to issues with space or interest, but rest assured social media and good publicity will lead the way in our efforts to continue the momentum.  Social media acts like a virus.  When fed, it spreads rapidly and I’m hoping we can once again double our social media numbers and watch these specific platforms bring in many more new members in 2023.  This is how we will survive and be able to continue our efforts in the community.
So, tell your friends, family and neighbors . . . and definitely take advantage of the social media platforms created to build our club.
Share our Facebook page at https://www.facebook.com/woodlandhillswomansclub
Spread the word!

LEGISLATION – Rosadel McClure, Legislation Chair 

Have you joined the LEGISLATIVE ACTION CENTER yet?

The LEGISLATIVE ACTION CENTER (LAC) tells you everything you would like to know about your current representatives and the pending bills advocated by GFWC.  Out of the thousands of bills each year, the LAC lists the history of and details about bills of interest to our members.

You can find the details and sign up for alerts on these pending bills.  With the press of a button, you can send letters voicing your opinion to each of your legal representatives.

The LEGISLATIVE ACTION CENTER is easily accessed through    https://www.gfwc.org/?s=legislative+center
Scroll down to the bottom of the page to sign up.

The number of letters received influences the actions of your legal representatives.  Numbers speak!!

Together GFWC members are a powerful voice in determining our future legislation.  You can be part of that voice by joining be LEGISLATION ACTION CENTER. 

VETERANS AFFAIRS - Rosadel McClure, Veterans Chair
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We have a woman, Moina Michael, to thank for the tradition of wearing a red poppy on Memorial Day.

The site of bright red flowers against the dreary backdrop of war inspired Canadian, Lieutenant Colonel John McCrae, a brigadier surgeon, to pen, “In Flanders Field”.  The poem gives voice to the soldiers who had been killed in battle, and then buried beneath the poppy-covered grounds.

In 1915, inspired by the poem in “Flanders Fields”, Monia Michael replied with your own poem:

      We cherish too, the Poppy red

      That grows on fields were valor led,

      It seems to signal to the skies

     That blood of heroes never dies.

She then conceived of an idea to wear red poppies on Memorial Day, in honor of those who died serving the nation during war.  She was the first to wear one and sold poppies to her friends and coworkers with the money going to benefit servicemen in need.  This tradition spread to other countries. 

Shortly before Memorial Day, in 1922, the VFW became the first veterans’ organization to nationally sell poppies. Two years later their “buddy “poppy program was selling artificial poppies made by disabled veterans.  In 1948 the US post office honored Ms. Michael for her role in founding the national poppy movement by issuing a red three cent postage stamp with her likeness on it.

Rosadel writes, “In Denver, as a young girl in the Junior American Legion, I remember selling poppies.  The tradition of wearing a poppy on Memorial Day has almost faded away but is one that I would like to see again encouraged”.
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   Cheryl Ayers, Chair
Our last LUNCH BUNCH of the year will be Thursday, JUNE 22 @ 11:30AM (unless Cheryl comes up with a July gathering).  Location to be announced . . . BUT, LET’S ALL GATHER BEFORE OUR SUMMER HIATUS! 
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HONOR FLIGHT SOUTHLAND

SAVE THE DATE!  SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 17, 2023
Honor Flight Southland is again able to fly veterans to see their war memorials in Washington DC.
 On Sunday, September 17 at 3:30PM their home coming flight is scheduled to arrive at LAX.
We want to be part of the ceremony welcoming them home. Just seeing the expressions on their faces when they see the crowd greeting them is a touching and treasured experience.
The Granada Hills Women’s Club is arranging for a bus to LAX and has asked us to join them in welcoming the veterans home.  Let Rosadel know if you would like to be part of this experience, and if you would like to reserve space on the bus.  Call or Text Rosadel at 818/307-8022
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  BOOK CLUB is back! – Betty Paravato
Members have decided to start up our book club again, and all are welcome to join.  Meetings will be the 2nd Friday of each month at 9:30AM at Betty Paravato’s home.  If you would like to join the group, please contact Betty at 818/625-0545.  We will meet on June 9 and will choose a book -- but not meet again until September.
SIERRA-CAHUENGA DISTRICT MEETING . . . SAVE THE DATE!
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Plan to join a carpool & head to Lake Hughes . . . to one of the cherished charities our WHWC supports!  You know . . . all of the pillows we cut out and are sewn into the darling pillows each camper receives!  Our first District meeting after our summer hiatis will be held at The Painted Turtle Camp.  SAVE THE DATE:  MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 18.  We all want to suport the District’s President, too . . . our very own Betty Paravato!
https://www.thepaintedturtle.org/
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WHWC members, Jana Huntley, Traci Huntley (pictured) and Rachel Garcia supported The Ovarian Cancer Circle’s Bingo event on Sunday, May 21.

[image: image24.png]


 WE GOT MAIL!
Center for Assault Treatment Services (CATS) for our January monetary contribution

Foundation for Women Warriors for our continued support

Operation Gratitude for our donation of greeting cards, games, paper comics, and puzzle books

Angels Way for our monetary contribution

Sisters of the Holy Cross for our in-kind donation of canceled stamps

The Painted Turtle Camp for our in-kind donation of Turtle Pillows

Child Development Institute in Canoga Park thanked us for the donation of children’s books

Optimist Youth Homes & Family Services for our monetary contribution

[image: image25.png]


DATES TO KEEP ON YOUR RADAR!
Friday, JUNE 9 @ 2PM – WHWC Book Club @ Betty Paravato’s House

Friday, JUNE 9 @ 6PM – BINGO @ Canoga Park Women’s Club Clubhouse

Thursday, JUNE 15 @ 10AM – WHWC MONTHLY MEETING @ Woodland Hills Country Club
Thursday, JUNE 22 @ 11:30AM – LUNCH BUNCH (Location TBA)

Saturday, JUNE 24 @ 6PM – BUNCO @ St. Bernardine’s Parish Hall

Sunday, JULY 23 @ 2PM – Caravan . . . Silent Auction Supplies from Storage to St. Bernardine’s!
Monday & Tuesday, JULY 24 & 25, from 9AM until 4PM (?) – SILENT AUCTION BASKET-MAKING at St. Bernardine’s Parish Hall

Friday, August 4 afternoon – TEA SET-UP @ St. Bernardine’s Parish Hall

SATURDAY, AUGUST 5 - OUR “SUMMERTIME TEA”
Monday, September 18 – DISTRICT MEETING @ PAINTED TURTLE CAMP

Saturday, OCTOBER 14 – AREA C CONFERENCE, Long Beach
Saturday, NOVEMBER 11 (or, 4) – CHRISTMAS BOUTIQUE @ Woodland Hills Presbyterian Church

Friday, April 12, 2024 – SIERRA-CAHUENGA DISTRICT CONVENTION
May 16, 17 & 18, 2024 – GFWC CALIFORNIA STATE CONVENTION in Northern California
